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January 11, 2014
Dear Editor,

    On March 6, 2013, the Putnam County Legislature unanimously passed a ban on the use of fracking waste products, which include toxic and carcinogenic chemicals, on our roads. This ban was later signed into law by County Executive Mary Ellen Odell. In so doing, the County acted to protect the health and safety of its residents, their pets, and unsuspecting wildlife that may have been harmed by this toxic and radioactive brine. The County Legislature Chairman at that time, Richard Othmer Jr., stated, “It’s a common sense thing, and we had to do it. It’s not a Democratic or Republican issue.” I couldn’t agree more.

   Unfortunately, the Kent Town Board at that time unanimously passed a resolution opting out of the County’s ban, with then-Councilman Lou Tartaro absent from that meeting. They cited the concept of home-rule in justifying this action, and they urged Legislator Othmer to oppose the County’s ban. Thankfully, Mr. Othmer did not heed their call.

   Now that there has been a significant change in the makeup of the Kent Town Board, we hope the new Supervisor, Maureen Fleming, will soon revisit the Town’s position on this issue. The streams and rivers that flow through Kent do not stop at the town’s borders, so everyone else “downstream” could be negatively impacted by Kent’s exclusion. We owe it to our neighbors to be responsible and mindful of how our actions, and inactions, can harm others.

Sincerely,

Tom Maxson

Tom Maxson

Highlands Preservation

